

October 16, 2015

Senator David Vitter 516 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Senator Chuck Grassley Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary 135 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Senator Ron Johnson 328 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 Senator Ted Cruz 404 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Senator Pat Toomey 248 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Subject: Support of "Stop Sanctuary Policies and Protect Americans Act"

Dear Senators:

On behalf of Latino voices in America, I write this letter in support of legislation that will address the reentry of illegal aliens, restrict federal funds to cities that refuse to enforce laws that creates "sanctuary city policies", and that also supports and protects law enforcement officers.

America First Latinos are proud to be Americans and proud to live in this great country. We are activating nationwide to remind public servants that the safety and well-being of Americans must be the priority in America. Enforcing laws is not racist, in fact, it is offensive for anyone to think that Latinos approve of illegal immigration. Illegal immigration is wrong. Sanctuary city policies condone lawless behaviors and encourages more of the same behaviors, which reaches deeper into our communities.

Each day Americans are being killed and harmed by individuals who should not be in our country. It is up to you to stop this epidemic of killings and crimes against the citizenry. I ask that each of you do all humanly possible to end these dangerous sanctuary practices. Americans must be the priority in America!

Sincerely,

Pedro Rivera

Texas State Coordinator